City of Cambridge

Regular Meeting

November 14, 2016
7:00 p.m.

A regular meeting of the Cambridge City Council was held on November 14, 2016 at Cambridge City Hall. Mayor Nanette Rhodes called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. Present were Mayor Nanette Rhodes, Council President Cy Wert, Verl Cate, Jeff Chance, and Jon Andersen.  Also present were Sandra McKee City Clerk-Treasurer, Public Works Superintendent Ernie Houghton, Andy Gehrke of Holladay Engineering, Lyle Sall, Thel Pearson, Lynda Yoder, Richard Yoder, Nina Hawkins, Larry Frank, Jeri Bemis, and Brady Johnson of the WCSO .
Welcome & Flag Salute – Mayor Nanette Rhodes welcomed patrons to the meeting and 
Jon Andersen led the Pledge of Allegiance.
Consent Agenda – Jeff Chance made a motion to approve the consent agenda (approve current agenda, approve minutes of the regular city council meeting, and approve payment of bills).  Verl Cate seconded the motion and the motion passed unanimously.

Visitors Guide Support – Cambridge Commercial Club – Brandi Lincoln of the Cambridge Commercial Club had called earlier that day to say she did not have enough figures put together for a presentation to the council at the meeting and she would like to be on the agenda next month to present.  Jon Andersen reported on what was discussed on the Visitors Guide at the Cambridge Commercial Club meeting he attended earlier in the month.  They are meeting again to discuss this issue on November 17th at 7:00 p.m. at the Senior Citizens Center.
Holladay Engineering Report - Transportation, Streets, Roads, Water System and Wastewater System – Andy Gehrke of Holladay Engineering stated that everything he had to report on would be on individual agenda items.
Wastewater Improvement Project Phase 1 – Holladay Engineering Payment Application #23, Warrington Construction Payment Application #12, and Warrington change Order #9- Jon Andersen made a motion to approve Holladay Engineering Payment Application #23, Warrington Construction Payment Application #12, and Warrington Change Order #9.  Jeff Chance seconded the motion and the motion passed unanimously.
ICDBG Wastewater Phase 2 – Holladay Engineering Payment Application #11 and Request for Funds Packet #8- Andy Gehrke of Holladay Engineering reported that plans and specifications were submitted for DEQ review on October 25th and a project-specific preliminary engineering report was submitted to DEQ on November 2nd.  DEQ approval is anticipated near the end of November.  Jeff Chance made a motion to approve Holladay Engineering Payment Application #11 and Request for Funds Packet #8.  The motion was seconded by Cy Wert and the motion passed unanimously.  
4th Street Project – Paul Construction Payment Application #3 & Certificate of Substantial Completion – After some discussion Verl Cate made a motion to approve Payment Application #3 for Paul Construction and sign the Certification of Substantial Completion.  Jeff Chance seconded the motion and the motion passed unanimously.

ITD Community Choices Sidewalk & Drainage Improvements Project – Payment Requests – Payment Request #13 was received and presented.  After review Verl Cate made a motion to approve Payment Request #13.  Jon Andersen seconded the motion and the motion passed unanimously.
Recycling – Verl Cate reported on the information he looked into regarding a building for recycling.  A building of 40 X 40 was approximately $16,500 and this did not include the foundation, set-up, or garage doors.  Larry Frank from the Weiser Recycling Group was present and told the council that their group was asking the Washington County Commissioners to take over recycling and have a county-wide recycling plan.  Larry had just come from meeting with the Midvale City Council and they were interested in a recycling program for the county and voted to send a letter regarding such to the Washington County Commissioners.  Mr. Frank also plans on going to the Commercial Club and Lions meeting to talk about a county-wide recycling plan.  After much discussion Verl Cate made a motion seconded by Jeff Chance to authorize the Mayor to write a letter of support to the Washington County Commissioners regarding support for a county-wide recycling plan and having services available in the Cambridge area as well.  The motion passed unanimously.  Nina Hawkins and Jeri Bemis volunteered to help collect letters of support from businesses and people in the Cambridge area to also be sent to the commissioners.
Ordinance #6- 2016 – Open Burning – Cy Wert made a motion to introduce and read Ordinance #6-2016 – Open Burning by title only under suspension of rules and regulations.  Jon Andersen seconded the motion and Mayor Rhodes asked City Clerk Sandra McKee to take a roll call vote.  The city clerk took a roll call vote with Councilmember Chance aye, Councilmember Cate aye, Councilmember Andersen aye, and Councilmember Wert aye.  The motion passed unanimously.  Cy Wert then read Ordinance #6-2016 by title only.  Then Cy Wert made a motion to suspend the rules and regulations and waive the 2md and 3rd readings and vote on Ordinance #6-2016.  The motion was seconded by Jon Andersen.  The City Clerk took a roll call vote with Councilmember Chance aye, Councilmember Cate aye, Councilmember Andersen aye, and Councilmember Wert aye.  The motion passed unanimously.  Cy Wert proceeded to make a motion to pass Ordinance #6-2016 under suspension of rules and regulations on one reading by title only.  Jon Andersen seconded the motion and a roll call vote was taken with Councilmember Chance aye, Councilmember Cate aye, Councilmember Andersen aye, and Councilmember Wert aye.  The motion and ordinance passed unanimously.
Ordinance #8-2016 – Curfew – Discussion was held concerning the Curfew Ordinance presented.  Jeff Chance made a motion to introduce and read Ordinance #8-2016 Curfew by title only under suspension of rules and regulations.  The motion was seconded by Jon Andersen.  Mayor Rhodes asked City Clerk Sandra McKee to take a roll call vote with Councilmember Chance aye, Councilmember Cate nay, Councilmember Andersen aye, and Councilmember Wert aye.  The motion passed.  Jeff Chance then read Ordinance #8-2016 by title only.  Jeff Chance made a motion to suspend the rules and regulations and waive the 2nd and 3rd readings and vote on Ordinance #8-2016.  The motion was seconded by Cy Wert.  The City Clerk took a roll call vote with Councilmember Chance aye, Councilmember Cate nay, Councilmember Andersen aye, and Councilmember Wert aye.  The motion passed.  Jeff Chance then made a motion to pass Ordinance #8-2016 under suspension of rules and regulations on one reading by title only.  Cy Wert seconded the motion.  City Clerk Sandra McKee then took a roll call vote with Councilmember Chance aye, Councilmember Cate nay, Councilmember Andersen aye, and Councilmember Wert aye.  The motion and ordinance passed 3-1.
Ordinance #9-2016 – General Penalties – Jeff Chance made a motion to introduce and read Ordinance #9-2016 General Penalties by title only under suspension of rules and regulations.  The motion was seconded by Jon Andersen.  The Mayor asked the City Clerk to take a roll call vote with Councilmember Chance aye, Councilmember Cate aye, Councilmember Andersen aye, and Councilmember Wert aye.  The motion passed unanimously.  Jeff Chance then read Ordinance #9-2016 by title only.  Jeff Chance then made a motion to suspend the rules and regulations and waive the 2nd and 3rd readings and vote on Ordinance #9-2016.  Verl Cate seconded the motion.  City Clerk Sandra McKee took a roll call vote with Councilmember Chance aye, Councilmember Cate aye, Councilmember Andersen aye, and Councilmember Wert aye.  The motion passed unanimously.  Jeff Chance made a motion to pass Ordinance #9-2016 under suspensions of rules and regulations on one reading by title only.   The motion was seconded by Cy Wert.  A roll call vote was taken with Councilmember Chance aye, Councilmember Cate aye, Councilmember Andersen aye, and Councilmember Wert aye.  The motion and ordinance passed unanimously.
Consider Purchasing City Truck –   Discussion was held concerning the city purchasing a city truck for the Public Works Superintendent to use for streets, water, sewer, and other needed items for the city.  After much discussion the council said they would consider buying a city truck and asked for the staff to come back with a proposal.
911 Board – Report by Councilmember Chance – Jeff Chance reported on the meeting he attended as a 911 Board Member.  He reported dispatch has a new phone system.  They had applied for a 911 grant and did receive a grant.  Right now they have a contract with a provider that has a yearly fee.  They will finish out that contract and then just go to a time and material contract.  The next meeting of the 911 Board will be held on April 5, 2017 at 7:00 p.m. at the Cambridge Fire Department.
Adjourn – Verl Cate made a motion to adjourn the meeting and Jeff Chance seconded the motion.  The motion was voted on and passed unanimously with the meeting adjourning at 9:50 p.m.

____________________________________       ________________________________

     Sandra McKee, City Clerk-Treasurer

   Nanette T. Rhodes, Mayor
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